MOORESVILLE REGULAR TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

March 11, 2014
StageCoach Tavern

Attending: Mayor Crumlish, Councilpersons Mitchell, Sprader, and Hensley
Absent: Councilpersons McCrary and Barran

The meeting was called to order with a quorum.

Councilperson Mitchell made a motion to approve February minutes. Councilperson Hensley
seconded the motion and all approved.

Councilperson Mitchell reported that the FAQs for Brides has been updated.

Mayor Crumlish stated Susan Goldby, acting as lead, will be working on a 2014 Progressive
Dinner plan with Townspersons Jane Barran, Leann Barr, Shirley McCrary, and Woody Peoples.

Mayor Crumlish presented the February financial report-see attached.

Mayor Crumlish stated that she will be reaching out to the Birmingham Post office in an effort to
maintain same Post Master.

Mayor Crumlish reported that construction is complete and windows cleaned on Brick Church.
Next action is cleaning.

Councilperson Mitchell reported that WCA has been sold to PBS and she would be contacting
owner for possible donation of dumpster for town Spring cleanup.

Mayor Crumplish reported that she has contacted Sherriff Mike Blakley, County Commissioner
Bill Lattimer, the Limestone County Engineer, and City of Huntsville CIS Manager, Tim Barnes, all
in reference to Old Hwy 20 drag racing issue. Conversations have discovered the portion of Old
Hwy 20 in question may be in Huntsville City limits. Councilperson Hensley agreed to follow-up
with City of Huntsville to verify location of Huntsville city limits.

Mayor Crumlish reported that Townsperson Bonnie Richardson has asked the Town Council to
consider speed bumps on Broad Street. Councilperson Sprader agreed to provide plan with cost
estimate to the Town Council.

Order was suspended.

Townsperson Jack McReynolds reported that Java.Mooresville has been approached to submit a
contract to become a village post office which includes a bluebox out front of store, providing
priority and flatrate mailing, and selling forever stamps. Jack shared the same concern as Town
Council about impact of the Town’s Post office.

Order resumed.

Mayor Crumlish stated that Stuart South will be presenting an estimate on replacing the High
Street road sign.



¢ Councilperson Hensley made a motion to adjourn. Councilperson Mitchell seconded the motion
and all approved.

Respectfully Submitted,
Nikki Sprader



